Minutes of the Annual Meeting of Counsel, September 16, 2010

Nelson Murray stated that his understanding was that this Annual Meeting should be presided over by the former council president, who was not present.  A conversion ensued regarding the observance by the Association of unrecorded rules, and a general consensus was reached that the Association’s rules and practices must, after an appropriate process, be committed to writing.

Opening of Meeting & Roll Call 

The meeting was called to order and roll was taken.  All ten elected members of the 2010-2011 council were present.

Approval of Minutes – 2010 Annual Meeting 

A motion was made to approve the minutes of the 2010 Annual Meeting.  It was commented that the Council received materials for the present meeting too close to the meeting’s occurrence for the Council members to review what had been distributed.  A discussion ensued after which the Council agreed to distribute as many materials as possible at least one week in advance of meetings.  The motion to approve the minutes was seconded and unanimously approved.  

Council Business

Notice of Confidentiality 

Nelson Murray distributed a confidentiality agreement regarding the Council members’ duty to keep confidential information pertaining to individual unit owners and renters whom the Council must take action for or against.  All members of the Council executed a copy of the confidentiality agreement and the executed copies were eventually given to Melissa Grafe (after her election as Secretary).

Elections

There was a discussion whether Alternates could nominate individuals for particular Council positions and whether Alternates could serve in Council positions.  Questions were raised regarding the basis of the assumption that the individual with the greatest number of votes from a particular section of the community being automatically designated the Representative and the individual with the second most votes automatically being designated Alternate, and whether an individual automatically determined to be Representative can choose to serve as Alternate instead.  Comments were offered on the Council’s different practices in the past.  There was comment, with apparent broad support, that the Association’s entire election process needs, after an appropriate process, to be committed to writing, and perhaps in need of change.  The present Council ultimately assumed that Council positions must be filled by Representatives unless none are willing to accept the particular office. The five current Representatives agreed that all Council offices required by the Association’s Articles of Incorporation must be filled.  

Nelson Murray was nominated for, elected as, and accepted the position of President.  

Carol Quinn was nominated for, elected as, and accepted the position of Treasurer.

Melissa Grafe was nominated for, elected as, and accepted the position of Secretary.

Karl Randall was nominated for, elected as, and accepted the position of Vice President.

Responsibility of the Board 

There was a short discussion of the responsibilities of the board.  Internet materials had been included with the present meeting’s materials.  The Council members received the materials too close to the meeting to appropriately review them.  All Council members were encouraged to do so before the next meeting.  The Council presently discussed two responsibilities in particular: (1) all exterior elements of units are the property of the entire association and not any specific unit owner; and (2) the Council must enforce the Association’s rules uniformly.  There was unanimous agreement on both points.

The Council discussed communications between the Council and the Association, and it was agreed that in future all Minutes of Meetings and monthly newsletters from the Council would be approved and signed by the Secretary prior to distribution to the broader Association.

Committees

Inspection Committee 

The two council members who formerly served as the Council’s Inspection Committee had not been reelected.  A discussion ensued about the past participation of the Association’s Property Manager in the activities of the Inspection Committee.  A discussion ensued about how the current Council will undertake inspections, and the following agreements were reached:

· Effective immediately, the Association’s Property Manager will not play a role in inspections.

· Effective immediately, all Notices regarding violations will be signed by the President of the Council (unless the President is conflicted from executing the Notice).  The President in executing such Notices, and the Inspection Committee (through the President) in assessing potential violations, are encouraged to rely upon advice from the Association’s attorney before taking action.

· The present Council’s policy will be to approach owners who are potentially in violation informally to request compliance before resorting to formal Notices.

· All valid Rules of Conduct and By-Laws will be enforced against everyone, including members of the Council.

· There was a suggestion that the Association’s records (or at least a copy thereof) should be transferred from the Property Manager to the Secretary.  While no vote was taken, there appeared to be a consensus in agreement.

· The Council will encourage all members of the community to direct complaints about potential violations of Association’s governing documents to any member of the Council rather than the Association’s Property Manager.

As no one was present from the former Inspection Committee and the materials relating to that Committee’s efforts had been received too close to the present meeting for appropriate review, discussion of the Inspection Committee’s report was deferred until the next meeting.

Treasurer’s Report 

As the Treasurer’s Report had been received too close to the meeting for appropriate review, discussion of that report was deferred until the next meeting, as was the Budget Approval.  A discussion ensued regarding the Council’s need for an additional person authorized to execute checks on behalf of the community.  It was agreed that Carol Quinn, Mary Axenroth, and Karl Randall are now authorized to execute the Association’s checks.  If the Association can have a fourth person so authorized, Melissa Grafe shall also be authorized to execute the Association’s checks.  

Management Report 

Work Orders 

President Murray expressed a concern that the status of work orders was not being updated promptly enough.  President Murray requested that Secretary Grafe undertake updating outstanding Work Orders on a bi-weekly basis to ensure timely completion of Work Orders.  Secretary Grafe expressed a willingness to do this.  

A discussion ensued regarding water damage in the property, including to Units in the 1100 section, where the backs of the Units are below surrounding terrain, and the 2200 section, where certain large trees are causing water to be directed against the Units.  It was mentioned that the previous Council had agreed that Council Members should not raise issues relating to their own units during Council meetings to prevent an impression that work for Council Members received special attention.  Nevertheless, President Murray commented that the water damage issues were long-known by the Council, but had been ignored because of the anticipated high cost of a proper repair.  President Murray agreed that flooding and water damage issues need be addressed, and presently evident damage would be assessed.  It was agreed that proper Work Orders must be submitted.  The suggestion was made to ensure the Council is aware of all instances of water damage that are occurring or recurring anywhere in the community at the same time, and to address all such instances at once.

Old Business

Concrete Bid
A bid to repair certain known damage to patios and sidewalks was presented to the Council for approval or rejection.  President Murray commented that only one firm bid was received for the work because most companies that were approached refused to remove and carry away the damaged concrete.  A suggestion was made that the Council should, as a matter of policy and regular practice, endeavor to receive multiple bids for any work to be performed at such expense (approximately $15,000-$20,000).  It was suggested that the present Council should endeavor to communicate with the Association better when such wide-spread common issues arise, in that it would have been better to survey the entire community to determine all instances of concrete needing repair at once.  It was acknowledged that it is now too late in the season to seek bids to repair additional sections of concrete before the onset of winter.  There was discussion of the business submitting the bid; Alternates Viera and Denison expressed a concern that the same outfit had painted the lines and parking numbers throughout the community following the recent repaving of the Association’s road, and the paint had almost immediately faded.  There was a suggestion that rather than cause the families with patios in need of repair to wait until next year, the Council could perhaps agree that if the cement removal and repair were not performed well, the outfit should never again be used by the Association.  The entire Council then voted on the proposal, approving acceptance of the bid by a vote of 9-1, with the one vote against based on the approaching onset of winter and the potential for poor quality work due to unfavorable weather.

Other Old Business 

All other old business, including the DUCIA, Reserve Study, and Siding, were deferred until the next meeting.

New Business
Owner’s Request For Approval
The Council considered a request for approval to sell the 1502 Unit to an investor who would rent the property.  President Murray commented that the Association’s rental threshold is 30% of all Units (based on current FHA/VA guidelines), and presently approximately 25-26% of all Units are validly rented with Council’s knowledge and approval.  The Council unanimously voted 10-0 to approve the request pertaining to the 1502 Unit.

Suggestion to Form an Association Web Page 

Secretary Grafe offered to create a low cost web page for the Association’s use.  The Council discussed using the website for such purposes as: posting current versions of the Association’s governing documents; establishing a For Sale/Swap page; etc.  The Council accepted Secretary Grafe’s offer to set up a test page for assessment and comment.

Suggestion to Form a Welcoming Committee 

Alternate Wilson suggested that the Council should form a welcoming committee to greet new residents in the community.  Vice President Randall suggested that participation in the committee should be open to any members of the community willing to participate.  The Council unanimously agreed that forming such a committee was a good idea.

Suggestion to Reinstitute a Neighborhood Watch 

Vice President Randall suggested that the Council should reinstitute a committee to serve as neighborhood watch.  President Murray noted that the Association formerly had such a committee, but it ceased to function do to non-participation by the community’s residents.  The Council agreed to determine whether there was interest in the community to reinstitute such a committee.

Suggestion to Determine the Status of Parking Passes and Reconsider the Cost for Replacements 

Alternate Viera indicated that she had been told by numerous residents that they had waited significant periods before receiving their parking passes.  Alternate Viera also asked why the cost of replacement parking passes was $25.00, which she thought was too costly.  President Murray indicated that the Council had previously set the replacement cost, and that the replacement cost can be reconsidered.  Similarly, the Council agreed to look into the non-receipt issue.

Comment on Unavailability of Property Manager 

Alternate Denison noted that recently she had refinanced her Unit.  Alternate Denison commented that she had not been able to reach the Property Manager for several weeks, during which period interest rates changed adversely from Alternate Denison’s position.  It was broadly agreed that the Association must have the ability to resolve real estate transactions promptly, and that the Association should have someone available when the Property Manager is on vacation, etc.


A discussion of the present Property Manager ensued.

Discussion of foreclosed Unit 2202 
The Council discussed foreclosed and empty Unit 2202, which appears to have a leaking roof.  It was noted that the roof is partially covered by a tarp held in place by boards nailed into the roof, which apparently were installed by the bank currently in possession of the Unit.  The Council discussed how the roof is the Association’s responsibility, and that it is in the best interests of the Association to repair the roof (1) so that the Unit may be promptly sold and inhabited; and (2) to prevent the Association from being responsible for any water or other weather damage either within that Unit or collaterally to other Units adjacent to the vacant Unit.  President Murray represented he would start the process for repairing the roof.

Next Meeting 

It was noted that the next meeting would occur on Monday October 25, 2010 at Unit 2203, whereupon the meeting was adjourned.   

